
 DAUPHIN COUNTY, PA 

Second Public Hearing Notice (DATE CHANGE) 

FY 2025 Annual Action Plan 

Community Development Block Grant 

Home Investment Partnership Program  

 

 

Notice is hereby given that Dauphin County, PA (County) is preparing its 2025 Annual Action Plan for 

the period of FY 2025. The 2025 Action  Plan outlines the County’s housing and non-housing community 

development needs and priorities for 2025.  The County will receive approximately $1,409,000.00 in 

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds and $446,000.00 in Home Investment Partnerships 

(HOME) funds from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) for FY2025. At the 

time of this publication, actual amounts for 2025 have not been released from HUD.   

 

In order to obtain the views of citizens, public agencies, and other interested parties, the County will place 

its proposed FY2025 Annual Action Plan on public display at 

https://www.dauphincounty.gov/government/support-services/community-and-economic-

development/economic-development-corporation/community-development-block-grant for 30 days  

beginning June 13,  2025 through July 13, 2025.  During that time, a copy of the document can be  

e-mailed upon request or can be viewed by appointment in the office.  Please contact Debra Laudenslager 

at dlaudenslager@dauphincounty.gov if you wish to obtain or view a copy of the document.   

 

A public hearing was originally scheduled for MONDAY, APRIL 14, 2025; however, because of 

guidance from HUD, dates have been pushed ahead.  The date for the new public hearing will be held 

Tuesday, June 24, 2025 at 10:00 a.m. in the office of the Dauphin County Office of Community & 

Economic Development, 2 S. 2nd Street, Harrisburg, PA  17101.  The purpose of the public hearing is to 

obtain comments and views from citizens on the proposed use of Dauphin County Community 

Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds, HOME Investment Partnership funds and the 2025 Action 

Plan.    Teleconference options can also be made available by contacting Debra Laudenslager, Program 

Coordinator at 717-780-6256.   

 

Comments on the proposed use of funds for FY 2025 can be submitted in the following ways: 

 

1. Written comments can be mailed to the Dauphin County Office of Community and Economic 

Development, PO Box 1295, Harrisburg, PA  17108 by July 13, 2025. 

2. Written comments can be e-mailed to dlaudenslager@dauphincounty.gov by July 13, 2025. 

3. Verbal comments can be submitted to Debra Laudenslager, Program Coordinator, by calling 717-

780-6256. TTY 7-1-1 (Pennsylvania Relay Center) by July 13, 2025. 

 

The County Commissioners are expected to act on the proposed FY 2025 Annual Action Plan on or about 

July 16, 2025 at the regularly scheduled Commissioners’ meeting. In accordance with the Final Rule for 

consolidation of the CDBG and HOME Programs, 24 CFR Part 91, et. al., the County will submit the 

Annual Action Plan to HUD no later than August 16, 2025. 

 

Publication date: April 10, 2025 
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